CIVIC AFFAIRS MEETING Minutes February 24, 2022  

Attended: Beverly Nemiroff, Jerry Appelbaum and Pat Degnan (on phone) 
Zoom meeting.
Time 7:30 -8PM

Review: Caring for our Furry Friends project, March 12 through March 31 to be held in the clubhouse.
The March 24th meeting will be in person at the clubhouse. 

Submitted by Beverly Nemiroff Co-chair
Approved by Mark Kempner, OIC

Next meeting Thursday, March 24th @ 7:30PM


